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Disclaimer 
 
“The statement and conclusions in this report are those of the contractor and not necessarily 
those of the Mobile Source Air Pollution Reduction Review Committee (MSRC) or the South 
Coast Air Quality Management District (South Coast AQMD). The mention of commercial 
products, their sources or their uses in connection with material reported herein is not to be 
construed as either an actual or implied endorsement of such products.” 
 

Summary and Conclusion 
 
The scope of the Project was to widen the southside of County Line Road (within existing right 
of way limits) and construct concrete curb and gutter and asphalt concrete pavement to 
provide for a six-foot, Class II bike lane, and install striping, pavement marking, and signage 
to support the bike lane. The Project included the necessary demolition and removal of 
existing improvements, grading, and grinding of existing asphalt pavement to make way for 
the bike lane improvements. The limits of the Project are from 3rd Street to California Street. 
This Project is part of larger joint project between the Cities of Calimesa and Yucaipa, and 
consists of work along County Line Road, a street that traverses the common boundary of 
both cities; and Avenue H, completely within Yucaipa. In the next phase of the overall project, 
the road will be resurfaced and the final lift of asphalt will be placed and restriped. 
 
The purpose of the project is to provide local residents with more accessibility to active 
transportation and promote use of bike lanes along a major corridor. Pedestrian and bicycle 
baseline counts were conducted prior to start of construction and final data was collected 
although maximum use is not expected until the entirety of the corridor improvements have 
been completed. Most bicycle riders counted were students of Calimesa Elementary school 
at start and release times. Counts are included in the table below. 
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Post- Construction Bicycle Counts 

Date Start Count Finish 

9/27/2021 9:45 AM 0 11:45 AM 

9/29/2021 7:45 AM 5 9:45 AM 

10/6/2021 1:35 PM 2 3:35 PM 
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